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Minutes 

 
Committee Members: 

Jerry Wilson (Chair), Richard Dunning, Crista Salamy, Bernd Foecking, Linda 
Quintanilha, Kristen Reilly,  

Present: 
Jerry Wilson, Myron Steere, Kimberly Saunders, Linda Quintanilha, Bernd Foecking, 
Kristen Reilly 

Jerry Wilson called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm.  
 

5:30 Approval of May 20, 2019 Minutes 

Kristen Reilly motioned to approve the minutes of May 20, 2019.  Motion was 
seconded by Bernd Foecking. 
 
5:35  Middle School Inquiry Group Recommendations 

Related to Exploring Educational Equity at the Middle Schools 

The middle school PLC groups presented on their recommendations for a new Middle 

School Model. 

Their recommendations include: 

 Document, communicate, and adopt a ConVal Middle School model that will 
guide the decision making process 

 Having a shared, clear focus and purpose for advisory 
 Develop curriculum for advisory 

o Focus on Habits of Work and Executive Functioning 
 Continue to move toward competencies and a shared understanding of what that 

means. 
 

Elizabeth Fortin began the presentation on the recommendations pertinent to the middle 

schools.   
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Middle School PLC are building on the middle school models process identified over 

17/18 school year.  Siobhan LeClerc and Jennette Regis presented on the models.  The 

focus is on the middle school brain.  There are four themes, especially focusing on 

building relationships.  This is a time where these students can try new things.  Support 

systems being a necessity; it’s very important at this age. 

Skills – 21st Century Learning – what is our definition?  The three R’s.   Student 

connectedness.  Low advisory numbers help to build better relationships, time for skill 

building.  Center Rock of Relationships.   

What is the shared definition and vision of the advisory program? 

Middle School Advisory PLC Team:  meeting for 2 years to research best practice.  

Advisory connects the teacher with the student.  What is the purpose? 

The purpose should be on fostering school connectedness; teachers are warm 

demanders.  Teach executive functioning skills & 21st Century soft skills.  This is a 

set of recommendations that should be considered:  a sacred 30-minute period; no 

more than 15 students; 5th & 8th grade 1-year relationship; recommending 6th & 7th 

grades have a 2-year relationship with teachers. 

Putting the fun in executive functioning.  MS Equity PLC – what is it?  The skills that 

help you be successful in your life.  How can we create a successful functioning school 

when some students lack the basic skills? 

A set of processes used to create skills.  When the task seems too hard, the kids won’t 

do it!!   Break down tasks into doable chores. The hypothesis was tested in the field.  

Growth was noted, but this needs to be supported for a longer period.  Is EF being 

taught; we surveyed teachers and found it’s not yet happening.  This brings us back to 

advisory, noting that we want to work to teach executive functioning.  Develop a scope 

and sequence.  We have to make it matter.  Practice makes better.  This could be 

taught in Advisory, if time is set aside.  Kids want this and want to be successful. 

Competency-Based Learning Recommendations:  multi-year process. 

Book study, Breaking with Tradition.  What is competency-based learning; this book 

answered a lot of questions.  Our goal is to develop a common language between, 

teacher, administration, and parents, etc. 

We traveled to schools that utilize competency-based learning.  This is a multi-year 

process.  We need to develop a common language in year 1.   

Habits of Work Rubric:  more of an adult focus, by writing the competencies in “I Can” 

language, so that kids CAN better understand the process and expectations.  Both 
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middle schools piloted the rubric and revised it; they received  great feedback from the 

staff.  The recommendation is to adopt the Habits of Work Rubric. 

Elizabeth Fortin and team presented on equity between the 2 middle schools– Process, 

Administration Input, and Comments 

Data sheets were completed by every teacher in both schools.  This group dissected 

the data and identified the inequities between the two schools.   

Anne O’Bryant & Jim Elder spoke to community service requirements; schedules/times, 

scheduling but not knowing what the PLCs were working on.  They were also looking at 

the advisory issue.  Also, math teachers wanted more time for math.  They have worked 

for a year on scheduling.   

Linda Quintanilha asked about the personal center planning; it is all three. 

The RENEW project is at the high school; will it ever come to the middle schools? 

Dr. Forrest spoke to Getting Tier I solid.  This group’s focus is that we’re really clear the 

Tier I and that all kids are getting it, then we can move forward.   Kim Chandler 

indicated RENEW is a Tier III process. 

Linda Quintanilha inquired on data on the percentage of time that identified students are 

pulled from the classrooms.  Special Education teachers did fill out the data sheets. 

Elizabeth Fortin is not sure that teachers had pullout in mind when compiling data; 

however, a glaring inequity did not arise.  Linda Quintanilha ask to see the data. 

Myron Steere asked about what advisory model is being used.  Ellen Kidd indicated 

there are many models, the key piece is the time and the student number. 

Linda Quintanilha questioned how much time is presently spent in advisory?  GBS – 10 

minutes and it’s interrupted time.  SMS 2 days a week for a ½ hour of interrupted time.  

Next year they will have 5 days of 30 minutes.  Some teachers have advisory but their 

not all doing the same thing with the time.    Average class for advisory is 20+.  The 

model seeks to bring in other staff so that kids can have a relationship with multiple 

teachers.  Teachers want a framework for advisory. 

SMS looking into training for staff, themes. 

Are kids harder on themselves than the teachers?  Yes.   This is not TASC.   

Kristen Reilly offered thanks for the research.  How do we now get to the equity piece of 

what has been researched.  Dr. Saunders indicated that this is a multi-year process but 

we’re looking at how we can make this happen, what is getting in the way of making this 
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a reality.  Ann Forrest noted we could look at what the middle school principals have 

done in closing the gap on the inconsistencies. 

Linda Quintanilha asked like to see the identified inequities. 

 

Data and Privacy Governance Plan (Due to Full Board by June 20th) 

Related to SP Action Step 4.12.2 The School District will catalogue and distribute 

software/subscription offerings to all staff based on program needs (see amendment to 

RSA 189:66 at the bottom of page 2). 

 

School Counseling Program Review & Recommendations 

Kim Chandler presented the School Counseling Framework (handout): 

Related to Curriculum Renewal Cycle:  began the review in 2013-2014, to look at 

School Counseling.  This must be reviewed every 5 years.   

They looked at:  RAMP (Recognized ASCA Model Program) 

CVHS has applied to become a RAMP school.  Job descriptions have been completely 

redone at all school levels.  There are two student support counselors at the high 

school.  Document identifies what the school counseling is all about.  For Ms. Chandler 

it’s important to meet monthly as a district team.  She likes that the counselors share 

families and can learn and help those families as they learn from each other. 

Myron Steere asked about the guidelines for per-pupil ratios:  they have three full-time 

school counselors.   

It is a year-long application process; lots of data collection; evaluation our work, writing.  

They will share information on the process. 

Cari Coates, in response to a question on mental health support from Linda Quintanilha.  

DBT is a clinical intervention.  We are not clinicians.  We are dealing with wrap-around 

services.  We are a collaborative with other organizations.  Each does their part.  We 

identify what we own and what we do not own that we can share.  We are not equipped 

or qualified to treat mental health; however, we do support those outside programs.   

 Other 

Information Request for the Number of and Times of Recess at Elementary 

and Middle School Levels  
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Kristen Reilly feels our children do not have enough time for free play.  Dr. Saunders 

had the data, but no background information.  Kristen Reilly would like to put this 

subject on a future Education agenda.  Bernd Foecking agreed.  What do you want to 

call this topic?  What is the difference between the large schools vs. the smaller schools 

in regards to recess time.  There is inconsistency between the outdoor/indoor recess 

from school to school.  Jerry indicated there are multiple factors to consider, such as the 

number of students, the facility, etc. 

Dr. Forrest indicated that if it’s below 10 degrees outside (or feels like it), it should be 

indoor recess.  Many students don’t have proper clothing when they come to school.  

However, most schools have extra clothing. 

 

Schools have added an addition 20 minutes to morning recess.  Kristen Reilly asked 

how we could incorporate this into the day.  Dr. Saunders asked what they are willing to 

give up.  We cannot let children choose for themselves.   We will continue this 

discussion at a future meeting. 

Data Governance: 

Kristen Reilly moved at 6:46 pm to enter into nonpublic session to discuss data 

governance.  Unanimous on roll-call vote.  All in favor. 

Kristen Reilly moved to exit nonpublic session at 6:58 pm, seconded by Jerry 

Wilson.  Unanimous. 

No meetings in July, but in August Jerry Wilson would like to get together to plan for 

next year.   

Jerry Wilson motioned to adjourn at 6:59 pm.  Seconded by Kristen Reilly.  All in 
favor. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Carol Hills 

 


